

California Regional Water Quality Control Board

Los Angeles Region



Linda S. Adams *Cal/EPA Secretary*

320 W. 4th Street, Suite 200, Los Angeles, California 90013
Phone (213) 576-6600 FAX (213) 576-6640 - Internet Address: http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles

Arnold Schwarzenegger Governor

August 15, 2008

Mr. Dave Hauser, General Manager Sunshine Canyon Landfill 14747 San Fernando Road Sylmar, CA 91342

TENTATIVE WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS – SUNSHINE CANYON CITY/COUNTY LANDFILL, SYLMAR, CALIFORNIA (File No. 58-76)

Dear Mr. Hauser:

Our letter dated June 18, 2008, informed you that the Joint Technical Document (JTD) you submitted to this Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Board) to apply for revised waste discharge requirements (WDRs) for the proposed Sunshine Canyon City/County Landfill (Landfill) was complete. In accordance with the California Water Code, we have prepared tentative revised waste discharge requirements (WDRs) for the discharge of municipal solid waste at the Landfill. Enclosed are copies of the tentative requirements, consisting of:

- a. Waste Discharge Requirements
- b. Monitoring and Reporting Program (Attachment T)
- c. Definitions (Attachment A)
- d. Standard Provisions (Attachment W)

(To save printing and postage costs, attachments to this letter are sent only to the addressee. Copies of these documents may be downloaded from the Regional Board website at http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles/board_decisions/tentative_orders/ or obtained by contacting the Regional Board staff listed at the end of this letter.)

In accordance with administrative procedures, this Regional Board, at a public hearing to be held on October 2, 2008, at 9:00 AM, Metropolitan Water District of Southern California, 700 North Alameda Street, Board Room, in Los Angeles, California, will consider the enclosed tentative Order and comments submitted in writing regarding any or all portions thereof. The Regional Board will hear any testimony pertinent to this discharge and the tentative requirements. It is expected that the Regional Board will take action at the hearing; however, as testimony indicates, the Regional Board at its discretion may order further investigation.

Written comments regarding the tentative Order must be received at the Regional Board office by the close of business on **September 8**, **2008**, in order to be evaluated by Board staff and included in the Board's agenda folder. Submittal of written comments by the deadline is required to ensure that all comments are accurately and fully included in the administrative record, that Board staff is able

Sunshine Canyon City/County Landfill

to provide timely review, and that Regional Board members have sufficient time to give full consideration to the comments and issues raised.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me at (213) 620-6119 or Dr. Wen Yang at (213) 620-2253.

/s/

Rodney H. Nelson Senior Engineering Geologist Land Disposal Unit

Enclosures

cc: See attached Mailing List

Sunshine Canyon City/County Landfill

Mailing List

Firms and Agencies

Leslie Graves, Division of Water Quality, State Water Resources Control Board

Susan Markie, California Integrated Waste Management Board, Sacramento

William Marciniak, California Integrated Waste Management Board, Los Angeles

Mike Driller, Department of Water Resources

Ken Murray, Los Angeles County, DPH

Pete Oda, Los Angeles County, DPH

Martin Aiyitiwa, Los Angeles County Department of Public Works

Wayne Tsuda, City of Los Angeles, Environmental Affairs Department

Eugene Tseng, City of Los Angeles, Environmental Affairs Department

Ted Kowalzcyk, South Coast Air Quality Management District, Diamond Bar

Wayde Hunter, North Valley Coalition

Anthony Pelletier, Allied Waste Industries

Mark Macowski, Upper Los Angeles River Area Watermaster

Wayne Aller, Knollwood Property Owners Association

Becky Bendickson, Granada Hills North Neighborhood Council

Kim Thompson, Granada Hill North Neighborhood Council

Anne Ziliak, Granada Hills North Neighborhood Council

Mary Crosby, Granada Hills North Neighborhood Council

Gloria Molina, Supervisor, First District, County of Los Angeles

Yvonne Burke, Supervisor, Second District, County of Los Angeles

Don Knabe, Supervisor, Fourth District, County of Los Angeles

Ed Reyes, Councilmember, 1st District, City of Los Angeles

Bernard Parks, Councilmember, 8th District, City of Los Angeles

Greig Smith, Councilmember, 12th District, City of Los Angeles

Nancy Vanyek, Mid Valley Chamber of Commerce

Bruce Ackerman, Economic Alliance

Wayne Adelstein, North Valley Regional Chamber of Commerce

Individuals

Marlene Bane Sylvia Libis

Karen Barrile Scott and Sharon Manate

Patrick Casparian Gus Montes
Robert Chase Robin Navickas
Ralph Croy Dora Prihar
Joyce Edelman Robert Ricketts

George and Mary Edwards Charles and Kay Stelzried

Mary Anna Kienholz Irene Tomlinson

Jack Lester Phil and Bobbie Wenger

Sheldon Levitt Chris Ward
Louise Lewis Anthony Zero

California Environmental Protection Agency